
Our Children’s Council 2024/25 

 
Minutes of Meeting – 11th February 2025 

 
 
Present: All Councillors, Mr Alcock and Mrs Tams 

 
Welcome: 

 
Mr Alcock welcomed all councillors and discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising your hand 
before speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s opinions and ideas 

can be heard and discussed. 
 

Discussion Point Outcome 

Road Safety • Road Safety Patrol – 12th & 13th February. Please arrive to 

school at 8:25am ready to take part. 

PSCO Visit/Mini Police • PCSO Visit – We have received an email to see if we would 

be interested in the PSCO’s visiting for a themed lunch & 
they would be available to answer any questions you may 

have. – All councillors voted that this would be a great 
idea! 

• Mini Police – We have been offered the opportunity to be 

one of two school to take part in the Mini Police. Year 5 
children will have the opportunity to apply to be a ‘mini 

police officer’, they will learn about the role of a police 
officer. 

World Book Day • Emails have been sent to parents/carers regarding World 
Book Day on 6th March, children are welcome to attend 
school dressed as their favourite book character, decorate 

a potato as a book character & take part in guess the 
teacher reading game! 

Suggestion Boxes • The councillors were reminded about the suggestion boxes 
in every classroom. These boxes are for the children to 

add ideas & suggestions of how they think the Academy 
could improve. Todays suggestions included: A dance club 
or dance PE lesson’s, new/more wet play games, a board 

game club, Year 6 pupils reading to KS1 Children in the 
library at break time & litter bins near the school gates. 

Safety in school/Safeguarding • All members feel safe in school.  

AOB • None. 

 
The next meeting will take place on 4th March 2025. 

 
To do: 

 

Remember/Remind other Children’s Council members to have an early lunch and attend meetings 
every Wednesday at 12:30pm. 

World Book Day 6th March 2025 – remind your class. 

Tell your class about the suggestion boxes. 

 


